BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: May 16, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 4:30 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair     No
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson Yes

Ms. Beatrice Reyes-Childress Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina Yes

Other Participants:

Mike Prombo, Ben Williams, Marina Kosak, Craig Welter & Mike Perez – Cordogan Clark & Associates
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. EHS Stadium Rental

A. Policy/rental fees

B. Oswego past/current fees

C. Aurora Flyers application/invoice

4. Custodial Supply Bid Update

5. Safety and Security Update

6. Lighting – EAHS, Cowherd, Rollins

7. Facility Improvements

· Summer Project List

· EHS Gym Bleachers 

· External Organizations

8. Boiler Report Evaluation Update

9. Commemorative Plaque Options

10. FY19 Budget 

11. Grounds Team Proposal

12. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

13. Work Tickets

14. Tour of Phase 6

15. Incident Report - EHS

16. New Business 
17. Future Items
· Playground Assessment
· Building Usage Request Process
· Snow Plow Quotes
· Summer Work Update
· Numbering of Exterior Windows
18. Closed session, if needed
19. Adjournment
Facility Use Request 

Mr. Schubert stated Mr. Boatright was present at the last B&G Committee Meeting and discussion took place regarding past invoicing and obligations that have not been fulfilled in the amount of $18,664.80.  He pointed out there was an application of agreement and invoice from 2013.  Mr. Tijerina asked finance department member Mr. Prombo to speak regarding this matter. Mr. Prombo mentioned it is District policy not to rent to institutions that do not pay their fees. 

Mr. Tijerina felt the schedule requested from Mr. Boatright would be difficult to accommodate due to District activities that are scheduled.  Mr. Ben Williams also spoke and mentioned there would be conflicts with scheduling and the District would have difficulty arranging for Mr. Boatright.
Mr. Schubert and Ms. Johnson agreed due to Mr. Boatright’s outstanding invoice and due to schedule conflicts, the District will not be able to accommodate his request.
Committee discussed need to revisit fee schedule for facility use since it is out-of-date.  

Ms. Johnson requested someone contact Mr. Boatright to inform him of the decision. Mr. Tijerina stated he would make contact with Mr. Boatright.
Safety and Security Update

Ms. Reyes Childress introduced and welcomed Mr. Raymond Adkins, Safety & Security Manager.  Ms. Reyes Childress mentioned that Mr. Adkins was invited to the Principal meeting in which Principals expressed their excitement of Mr. Adkins joining the District team. 
Mr. Adkins introduced himself to the Committee Members and spoke in general regarding his experience. 
Custodial Supply Bid

Mr. Tijerina spoke regarding the decisions made for the custodial bid based on presented numbers.  He also informed the Committee, the Attorney has reviewed the bid recommendations. 
Mr. Tijerina spoke on each section of the Custodial Bid and the recommendations proposed. He also pointed out Ms. Shields had included a comparison history with data from the past couple years.
Mr. Tijerina explained the recommendation for the toilet paper is to be awarded to Unique.  He stated Valdes provided an alternate product that was $1000 less than Unique pricing, but at lower quality and therefore be rejected.  Paper products will be shipped to B&G warehouse and be distributed from there to the locations.
Ms. Johnson gave B&G the authorization to dispose of all other dispensers (Janco) and she mentioned the Lawsuit has been cleared and are now okay to be removed. 

Mr. Tijerina spoke in regards to hand soap products with Ecolab being low bidder. Mr. Schubert asked why so much of a difference in pricing. Mr. Tijerina explained reasons behind Ecolab solution systems.  Mr. Tijerina also pointed out dispensers for hand soap products are free of charge.
Mr. Tijerina spoke about feminine dispensers and the need of having them in the District due to new Illinois State Law. Warehouse Direct is recommended the award.
Mr. Tijerina explained to the Committee the difference between the quality of liner products with different vendors. Recommendation to award bid to Unipak
Mr. Tijerina stated Warehouse Direct was the winner for Chemical products. Warehouse Direct will be providing Johnson Diversy. Mr. Tijerina mentioned Warehouse Direct will provide shipping to all the locations. Mr. Tijerina also mentioned we should see a huge reduction in chemical waste due to using concentrated products and the cartridge system.  Johnson Diversy will also provide training to staff on safety and use of products.  Mr. Schubert wants B&G to ensure we have SDS sheets available and accessible for all employees. Mr. Tijerina feels SDS sheets should be in all janitor closets and in the main office area.
Ms. Johnson wants B&G to ensure that if we do not hit the estimate numbers, the District is not held accountable for the product, as these numbers are only estimates. Mr. Tijerina stated he felt this is not the intent due to just being estimates.
Mr. Schubert questioned the amount of gloves that are estimated, and pointed out it is of critical importance. Mr. Tijerina stated this is only an estimate of what will be used/ordered and expects it to be less. Ms. Johnson wants us to ensure we are not providing gloves to the food service company. Mr. Prombo will review the food service contracts as District 131 should not be providing gloves. 

Ms. Johnson wants B&G to check with Attorney Weiler and ensure it is OK to go with one (1) vendor and to check the math. Ms. Johnson wants us to check with all vendors in regards to not holding the District accountable to estimated numbers. 
Mr. Schubert questioned the 4528 universal masks on the bid.  Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee these masks are used for nuisance type exposures and not as personal respiratory protection equipment.
Ms. Reyes Childress recommended Mr. Tijerina remove the cleaning supplies portion of the bid for approval, make proper corrections and investigations before moving forward. The remaining items on the Custodial Bid will move to the Board for approval.
Lighting – EASH, Cowherd, Rollins
Mr. Tijerina explained that all lighting in the Field House and some other areas of EAHS have been installed. The Field House took 2.5 days to complete, Mr. Tijerina said. He mentioned that the hallways and spinning room gym have been completed with the help of the maintenance team.   Mr. Tijerina also presented before and after photos of the lighting projects at EAHS and Cowherd.
Mr. Welter, CCA spoke in regards to the remainder of the buildings 1.9 M sq. ft. that needs to be covered. CCA will assign a team to walk all buildings and will take between 4 to 6 weeks to complete. CCA has been given the format to move forward with the project and get it out for bid.  Mr. Tijerina mentioned it is important to select a standard in lights. Cost effective lights are of importance when making the selection. Mr. Tijerina stated the sample installed at Rollins has received good feedback.  
Ms. Johnson feels comfortable with CCA handling the specs on the LED lighting projects. Ms. Reyes Childress asked for clarification from Ms. Johnson.  Ms. Johnson gave B&G the go ahead to share documents with CCA so they can move forward with bids. 

CCA will take over this project and handle the count of lights, documentation, paperwork, management and installation of the project. An update will be given at the next Committee meeting.
Facility Improvements

Summer Project List

Ms. Johnson asked CCA if we have shared all information to sustainability partners.  CCA & Mr. Tijerina mentioned they met with Sustainability partners and they are in conversation to get all moving. 
Mr. Schubert inquired regarding the status of floors at Cowherd and windows at Johnson. Mr. Welter reported Summer projects are on schedule.
Mr. Schubert wants to ensure we share with the Board and the public the impact of all improvements District wide at the Board meeting on May 21, 2018.
CCA provided a quick update on the work being done at Brady and Johnson. CCA introduced Mr. Mark Spangler, the new CCA Construction Manager who will be working with B&G.  Mr. Spangler will be responsible to communicate and update the District regularly. 

External Organizations

Mr. Schubert questioned this matter and Mr. Tijerina explained there were external organizations doing projects the past couple weekends at Johnson and FRMA.  The District is not liable for injuries to anyone in the organizations and therefore the District needs to ensure organizations have a Certificate of Insurance in place before proceeding with volunteer projects. 

Ms. Reyes Childress made an emphasis on the importance of the pre-meetings prior to the events to go over a list of work that will be completed. 

Mr. Schubert mentioned the importance of having these meetings and the importance of communication taking place with the Administration and organization prior to the beginning of projects.
EAHS Gym Bleachers 

Ms. Johnson inquired if ROE complained about EAHS bleachers. Mr. Tijerina responded they did not. Ms. Johnson mentioned the Board will not approve this work.  There are many ROE issues that have not been addressed and are in need of a priority listing.  There is a need to do a better job about the things that need to be improved and spread the wealth around the District. 
Mr. Schubert inquired as to the current problems with EAHS bleachers.  Mr. Tijerina explained that there are no major issues, repairs are made as need to ensure they are operable and safe. Mr. Tijerina reported current bleacher inspections are up to date. Mr. Ben Williams explained that due to existing conditions, sections do not open evenly and EAHS is not able to host annual Super-Sectional/Sectional games due to lack of ADA handicap seating requirements. 
Ms. Reyes Childress stated information was shared with her regarding significant funding left in the budget that could go towards the replacement.  Mr. Williams replied there is approximately $195,000 of the $300,000.  Ms. Johnson mentioned money does not need to be spent just because it is in the budget.  There are bond payments that need to be paid, the budget needs to become tighter.

Ms. Reyes Childress pointed out what she is hearing from the Committee is, if there is not a violation, the bleachers will not be done.  Mr. Schubert requested Mr. Tijerina obtain the last inspection report and send to the Committee. 

Boiler Report Evaluation Update

Mr. Tijerina mentioned CCA and B&G have conducted a complex study of the boilers District wide. 

Mr. Tijerina mentioned Bardwell has a boiler in need of attention. The boiler that services the perimeter of the school is the one that needs replacement.  He also pointed out Waldo has two (2) steam boilers, so even if one (1) fails, there is still a boiler up and running.
Mr. Schubert asked for clarification in the report, Waldo was a concern.  The problem is with efficiency.  Ms. Reyes Childress pointed out the concern with the Waldo boiler is lack of controls.  CCA explain that boilers can have a longer life if parts are being replaced when needed.

Ms. Reyes Childress stated that some of the concerns with lack of controls is that windows cannot be opened, due to no screens.
Mr. Schubert asked if the district concurred with the listing of priorities from CCA.  Mr. Tijerina stated he feels the report is accurate.  Mr. Tijerina added the Child Service Center has a problem boiler and is not on the list.  He does feel they will get by for another year.  Ms. Johnson would like to get a study done by CCA on the Child Service Center.
Mr. Tijerina mentioned buildings with priorities are Bardwell, Beaupre, Brady and Oak Park. At this time B&G and CCA have no estimates for this work but will be working together to get these projects moving.   Mr. Tijerina mentioned FE Moran had previously looked into the boilers and can inquire if they had a budget amount.
Mr. Schubert also mentioned he has some concerns presented in the CCA Boiler Report regarding the 4 condensate pumps at EAHS tunnels being in bad shape. At the present time, B&G or CCA have no information on this problem. 

Mr. Schubert mentioned when Mr. Waltz was here, there was a program in place with chemicals for boilers. Mr. Tijerina mentioned this program is still in place and is working. Mr. Tijerina mentioned State Chemical provides this service and provides training when needed. He reported the last training took place at Simmons. Boiler Inspections are taking place on an as needed basis.
Commemorative Plaque Options

Ms. Johnson would like plaques for all locations District wide.
Mr. Schubert would like to have the dates and name corrected in the EAHS plaque proposal.  CCA will have corrections made and other options for locations ready to move forward for approval in the next few weeks.
FY19 Budget

Mr. Tijerina mentioned to the Committee he worked with Ms. Shields and there is considerable reduction of $2.6 million in the budget. Mr. Tijerina and the Committee reviewed all budgets items by line item with suggested changes. 
The budget needs approval in September.  More information needs to be obtained and numbers reviewed again. Ms. Reyes Childress mentioned that since there is her first year in charge of B&G, she will review numbers.  Ms. Johnson wants B&G to be more realistic with budget items.
Ms. Johnson requested information on BG salaries and also carpet replacement budget amount line items as they were not presented.

Mr. Schubert made a request to get a compiled list of vehicles District wide along with applicable preventive maintenance history. 

Mr. Schubert requested Playground Assessment be moved from the Future Items Listing to the June 4th agenda.
Mr. Schubert would like to investigate the possibility of getting District baseball fields back in order. 
Discussion ensued on professional BG Professional Development Budget.  Mr. Schubert believes budget should remain consistent with last years budgeted amount.  It was stated that there are regulatory compliance trainings that are necessary, and staff should receive training on district equipment maintenance (HVAC, Boilers, other systems, etc.) to ensure they are provided with latest and best practices knowledge.  
Mr. Tijerina will reach out to Fox Valley Park District to define boundaries in our District. Ms. Johnson would like Ms. Jan Cinto or Mr. Nestor Garcia to be contacted to get this corrected. 

Ms. Johnson recommended contacting the City to remove graffiti. Mr. Tijerina will contact the City of Aurora.
Discussion took place regarding furniture for locations and what budget should be funded for the needs.  
Ms. Johnson would like to get additional items listed on the budget as they were in the past with the help of Mr. Garcia. 
Grounds Team Proposal
Mr. Tijerina presented the proposal for a crew of 7 grounds team.  Ms. Johnson would like B&G to review and explore more possibilities in regards to this topic, due to the cost of hiring 7 additional full time employees.
Mr. Schubert questioned the hiring of an outside contractor to perform grounds.  It was suggested the topic be brought to the next labor management meeting. Mr. Schubert also requested a job description(s) be prepared for positions and presented to committee.  Mr. Tijerina will make calls to surrounding districts to determine what measures they are taking with grounds.
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property
Committee agreed to move forward with Resolution for Sale of Personal Property to Board for approval.

Work Tickets
Outstanding Work Orders have been decreasing.  Ms. Reyes Childress would like B&G create a tracker form to monitor status of work orders constantly.  
Tour of Phase 6
A tour of EAHS Phase 6 took place with the Committee members.
Incident Report – EHS

No report
Meeting adjourned 9:00pm
